P. O. Box 717, Hickory, N. C., April 25, 1952.

Dear Guy:

Am mailing to Mrs. Rankin of Mt. Holly some blanks and sketch of the memorial together with the proposed inscription.

Had a letter from Marion Killian, president of the S. C. Branch. He suggested that he thought it would be a good idea if the N. C. and S. C. reunions were held nearly the same time so that if descendants coming from a distance could attend both.

Do you think we should get out a mimeographed letter and mail to all whose addresses we have?

Am enclosing a few more copies of the sketch of the memorial and shall write Dean and ask him if they will not furnish an additional supply.

Also enclosed you will find a mailing list which is, I believe, the one referred to.

As soon as we get the sketch and proof of the memorial for examination and approval or correction as the case may be, I shall advise you, and sine you have always been coming to Newton, Hickory or Lincolnton for the meetings of the Committee, we will, if you desire it, meet with you next time.

Yates Killian is back home. He is not in too good condition and will not attend any of our meeting in the near future unless he improves considerably more.

Ray.

Let me hear from you any time, please.

Cordially,